
Scientific Committees under CHP
updated consensus interim
recommendations on use of COVID-19
vaccines in persons with previous
COVID-19 infections and children

     The Scientific Committee on Vaccine Preventable Diseases and the
Scientific Committee on Emerging and Zoonotic Diseases (JSC) under the Centre
for Health Protection (CHP) of the Department of Health convened an online
meeting, joined by the Chief Executive's expert advisory panel (EAP)
yesterday (March 12) to discuss the use of COVID-19 vaccines in persons with
previous COVID-19 infections and children, and the updated consensus interim
recommendations is published today (March 13).

     The JSC-EAP discussed the use of CoronaVac vaccine and Comirnaty vaccine
for people with previous infection, including different age groups as well as
the immunocompromised.
 
     Taking into account local context, overseas practice and recommendations
by the World Health Organization with reference taken from previous
recommendation on time interval for subsequent doses, the JSC-EAP made
recommendations on the number of vaccine doses required and the dosing
interval which are tabulated in the Annex. 
 
     In short, immunocompetent persons with past history of receiving two or
more doses of CoronaVac or Comirnaty vaccine before infection would not need
to be vaccinated after recovery, whereas a maximum of two additional doses
after recovery may be required for those who have not received two doses,
depending on age and number of doses received before the infection.
 
     While children and adolescents aged 5 to 17 recovered from COVID-19 who
would like to receive Comirnaty vaccine are recommended to receive a maximum
of one dose, a second dose after recovery would still be allowed to cater
personal need (e.g. studying overseas) if informed consent is obtained.
 
     Immunocompromised persons recovered from COVID-19 are recommended to
receive additional doses generally in shorter time intervals than
counterparts who are immunocompetent. 
 
     The experts had no objection on an expedited vaccination programme with
a shorter interval between doses given during extensive outbreak for
residents of residential care homes for the elderly in Hong Kong. 

     During the meeting, the JSC-EAP also revisited the third dose of
COVID-19 vaccination for children younger than 12 years old. The JSC-EAP

http://www.government-world.com/scientific-committees-under-chp-updated-consensus-interim-recommendations-on-use-of-covid-19-vaccines-in-persons-with-previous-covid-19-infections-and-children/
http://www.government-world.com/scientific-committees-under-chp-updated-consensus-interim-recommendations-on-use-of-covid-19-vaccines-in-persons-with-previous-covid-19-infections-and-children/
http://www.government-world.com/scientific-committees-under-chp-updated-consensus-interim-recommendations-on-use-of-covid-19-vaccines-in-persons-with-previous-covid-19-infections-and-children/
http://www.government-world.com/scientific-committees-under-chp-updated-consensus-interim-recommendations-on-use-of-covid-19-vaccines-in-persons-with-previous-covid-19-infections-and-children/
http://www.government-world.com/scientific-committees-under-chp-updated-consensus-interim-recommendations-on-use-of-covid-19-vaccines-in-persons-with-previous-covid-19-infections-and-children/


considered a primary course of vaccination would comprise of two doses of
Comirnaty vaccine or three doses of CoronaVac vaccine in adults and eligible
children. Based on this principle, the experts recommended a third dose of
CoronaVac vaccine for children aged 3 to 11 to be given at least three months
after receiving the second dose of CoronaVac vaccine.

     Details of the interim recommendations are available at the CHP's
website www.chp.gov.hk/en/static/24008.html.

Government finishes exercise on
“restriction-testing declaration” in
respect of specified “restricted area”
in Oi Lok House, Yau Oi Estate, Tuen
Mun and enforcement operation for
breaches of compulsory testing notice

     The Government yesterday (March 12) exercised the power under the
Prevention and Control of Disease (Compulsory Testing for Certain Persons)
Regulation (Cap. 599J) to make a "restriction-testing declaration" effective
from 3pm yesterday, under which people (hereafter referred to as "persons
subject to compulsory testing") within the specified "restricted area" in
Tuen Mun (i.e. Oi Lok House, Yau Oi Estate, Tuen Mun, excluding elderly home
thereat and Units 120-130 on G/F) were required to stay in their premises and
undergo compulsory testing. Persons subject to compulsory testing were
required to stay in their premises until all such persons identified in the
area had undergone testing and the test results were mostly ascertained. All
persons in the "restricted area" who were tested positive for the SARS-CoV-2
virus on or after December 31, 2021 were not required to undergo testing in
this compulsory testing exercise.

     Moreover, the Government issued a compulsory testing notice yesterday,
requiring persons, other than those specified above, who had been present at
the above building for more than two hours from February 27 to March 12,
2022, even if they were not present in the "restricted area" at the time when
the declaration took effect, to undergo compulsory testing on or before March
14, 2022.

     The Government announced the completion of the compulsory testing
exercise at around 1pm today (March 13) and carried out enforcement action in
the "restricted area" afterwards to verify that all people in the "restricted
area" had undergone compulsory testing in accordance with the requirements of
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the relevant declaration and compulsory testing notice. The Government
announced that the enforcement operation ended at around 2.30pm today.

     The Government provided food packs for persons subject to compulsory
testing, so as to facilitate the meal arrangements of some persons subject to
compulsory testing. Rapid test kits have also been distributed, while
proprietary Chinese medicines supplied by the Central Government have been
provided to persons subject to compulsory testing to help them fight against
the virus. The Social Welfare Department also set up a hotline for people
restricted by the declaration to make enquiries and seek assistance.

     The Government thanks persons subject to compulsory testing for their
support and understanding. With everyone's co-operation and efforts, coupled
with the tireless efforts of the testing contractors, residents have been
informed about their testing results by SMS notification. After finishing the
compulsory testing exercise at around 1pm today, the Government took
enforcement action in the "restricted area" immediately to verify that all
people in the "restricted area" had undergone testing according to the
requirements of the declaration and the compulsory testing notice. Persons
who could present an SMS notification containing a negative testing result or
wore a wristband as proof of having undergone the compulsory testing could
leave the "restricted area" through the designated exit after providing
personal information to a prescribed officer. The enforcement operation was
completed at around 2.30pm. Test records of around 280 persons subject to
compulsory testing were checked. Nobody was found to have not undergone
compulsory testing. Taking into account the above situation, the Secretary
for Food and Health revoked the "restriction-testing declaration" in
accordance with Cap. 599J (see attachment).

     The Government reminds the 113 households who have not answered the door
to contact the Government for arrangement of testing as soon as possible
after reading the notices put up by the Government, in the hope of
eliminating the possible risk of further spread of the virus in the
community.

     The Government thanks all participating government staff and the testing
agencies for their hard work. The Government is also grateful to those
subject to compulsory testing for their support and understanding, and their
full co-operation during this period in undergoing testing and waiting for
the results at home.

     The Government will seriously follow up on the compliance situation of
the compulsory testing notices and the "restriction-testing declaration" by
persons subject to compulsory testing. Any person who fails to comply with
the compulsory testing notices commits an offence and may be liable to a
fixed penalty of $10,000. The person will also be issued with a compulsory
testing order, requiring him or her to undergo testing within a specified
time frame. Failure to comply with the order or the "restriction-testing
declaration" is an offence and the offender may be liable to a fine of level
4 ($25,000) and imprisonment for six months.



Government finishes exercise on
“restriction-testing declaration” in
respect of specified “restricted area”
in Kwun Tong and enforcement operation
for breaches of compulsory testing
notice (with photo)

     The Government yesterday (March 12) exercised the power under the
Prevention and Control of Disease (Compulsory Testing for Certain Persons)
Regulation (Cap. 599J) to make a "restriction-testing declaration" effective
from 5pm that day, under which people (hereafter referred to as "persons
subject to compulsory testing") within the specified "restricted area" in
Kwun Tong (i.e. Yin Tat House, On Tat Estate, Kwun Tong) were required to
stay in their premises and undergo compulsory testing. Persons subject to
compulsory testing were required to stay in their premises until all such
persons identified in the "restricted area" had undergone testing and the
test results were mostly ascertained.
      
     Moreover, the Government issued a compulsory testing notice yesterday,
requiring persons who had been present at the above building for more than
two hours from February 27 to March 12, 2022, even if they were not present
in the "restricted area" at the time when the declaration took effect, to
undergo compulsory testing on or before March 14, 2022. The Government
announced the completion of the compulsory testing exercise at around 11.30am
today (March 13) and carried out enforcement action in the "restricted area"
afterwards to verify that all people in the "restricted area" had undergone
compulsory testing in accordance with the requirements of the relevant
declaration and compulsory testing notice. The Government announced that the
enforcement operation ended at around 1.30pm today.
      
     The Government provided food packs for persons subject to compulsory
testing, so as to facilitate the meal arrangements of some persons subject to
compulsory testing. Anti-epidemic proprietary Chinese medicines supplied by
the Central People's Government and rapid test kits were also provided to
persons subject to compulsory testing to help them fight against the virus.
      
     The Home Affairs Department also set up a hotline for people restricted
by the declaration to make enquiries and seek assistance.
      
     The Government thanks persons subject to compulsory testing for their
support and understanding. With everyone's co-operation and efforts, coupled
with the tireless efforts of the testing contractors, residents have been
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informed about their testing results by SMS notification. After finishing the
compulsory testing exercise at around 11.30am today, the Government took
enforcement action in the "restricted area" immediately to verify that all
people in the "restricted area" had undergone testing according to the
requirements of the declaration and the compulsory testing notice. Persons
who could present an SMS notification containing a negative testing result or
wore a wristband as proof of having undergone the compulsory testing could
leave the "restricted area" through the designated exit after providing
personal information to a prescribed officer. The enforcement operation was
completed at around 1.30pm. Test records of around 380 persons subject to
compulsory testing were checked. Four persons were found not having undergone
compulsory testing and compulsory testing orders were issued to them. Taking
into account the above situation, the Secretary for Food and Health revoked
the "restriction-testing declaration" in accordance with Cap. 599J (see
attachment).
      
     The Government reminds the about 135 households who have not answered
the door to contact the Government for arrangement of testing as soon as
possible after reading the notices put up by the Government, in the hope of
eliminating the possible risk of further spread of the virus in the
community.

     The Government thanks all participating government staff and the testing
agencies for their hard work. The Government is also grateful to those
subject to compulsory testing for their support and understanding, and their
full co-operation during this period in undergoing testing and waiting for
the results at home.

     The Government will seriously follow up on the compliance situation of
the compulsory testing notices and the "restriction-testing declaration" by
persons subject to compulsory testing. Any person who fails to comply with
the compulsory testing notices commits an offence and may be liable to a
fixed penalty of $10,000. The person will also be issued with a compulsory
testing order, requiring him or her to undergo testing within a specified
time frame. Failure to comply with the order or the "restriction-testing
declaration" is an offence and the offender may be liable to a fine of level
4 ($25,000) and imprisonment for six months. 
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Government makes “restriction-testing
declaration” and issues compulsory
testing notice in respect of specified
“restricted area” in Oi Shun House,
Yau Oi Estate, Tuen Mun

     The Government today (March 13) exercised the power under the Prevention
and Control of Disease (Compulsory Testing for Certain Persons) Regulation
(Cap. 599J) to make a "restriction-testing declaration" effective from 2pm,
under which people (hereafter referred to as "persons subject to compulsory
testing") within the specified "restricted area" in Tuen Mun (i.e. Oi Shun
House, Yau Oi Estate, Tuen Mun, excluding social service unit on G/F. See
Annex.) are required to stay in their premises and undergo compulsory
testing. Persons subject to compulsory testing are required to stay in their
premises until all such persons identified in the "restricted area" have
undergone testing and the test results are mostly ascertained. The Government
aims at finishing this exercise at about 1pm tomorrow (March 14). The
operation may be extended depending on test results.

    A Government spokesman said, "Under Cap. 599J, the Government can,
according to the needs of infection control, make a 'restriction-testing
declaration'. As the sewage discharged from the above building was tested
positive for COVID-19, it is suspected that there are asymptomatic patients
in the building. Given the risk of infection in the relevant area is assessed
to be likely higher, the Government decided to make a 'restriction-testing
declaration' for the relevant area."

     The Government will set up temporary specimen collection stations at the
"restricted area" and request persons subject to compulsory testing to
undergo testing before 9pm today. Arrangements will be made for persons
subject to compulsory testing to undergo a nucleic acid test at specimen
collection stations where dedicated staff will collect samples through
combined nasal and throat swabs. Persons subject to compulsory testing must
stay at their place of residence until all test results are ascertained to
avoid cross-infection risk. The Government will make arrangement to
facilitate specimen collection for people with impaired mobility. All persons
in the "restricted area" who were tested positive for the SARS-CoV-2 virus on
or after December 31, 2021 will not be required to undergo testing in this
compulsory testing exercise.
 
     The Government spokesman said, "We understand that this exercise will
cause inconvenience to the public. The Government has made arrangements to
carry out testing for all persons present in the 'restricted area' as soon as
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possible. The aim is to strive to complete testing of all identified persons
subject to compulsory testing and confirm the results, and finish the
exercise at around 1pm tomorrow. The Government will make a public
announcement when the declaration expires officially. In the cases in which
employees are unable to go to work because of the declaration, the Government
hopes their employers can exercise discretion and not deduct the salaries or
benefits of the employees."
 
    If staying in the "restricted area" will cause unreasonable hardship to
individuals who are not residents in the area when the declaration takes
effect, government officers may exercise discretion and allow that person to
leave the area after considering the individual circumstances. That person
must have followed the instructions to undergo testing and leave his/her
personal information for contact purposes.

    According to the compulsory testing notice to be issued today, any
persons other than those specified above who had been present at the above
building for more than two hours from February 28 to March 13, 2022, even if
they were not present in the "restricted area" at the time when the
declaration took effect, must undergo compulsory testing on or before March
15, 2022. As a mutant strain is involved, for prudence's sake, vaccinated
persons and persons who have recently been tested are also required to
undergo testing.

     The Government appeals to persons subject to compulsory testing for
their full co-operation by registering and undergoing testing, and waiting
for the results patiently at home. The Government will strictly follow up on
whether the persons concerned have complied with the compulsory testing
notices and "restriction-testing declaration". Any person who fails to comply
with the compulsory testing notices commits an offence and may be fined a
fixed penalty of $10,000. The person would also be issued with a compulsory
testing order requiring him or her to undergo testing within a specified time
frame. Failure to comply with the compulsory testing order or the
"restriction-testing declaration" is an offence and the offender would be
liable to a fine at level 4 ($25,000) and imprisonment for six months.

Government finishes exercise on
“restriction-testing declaration” in
respect of specified “restricted area”
in Chuk Yuen South Estate, Wong Tai
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Sin, and enforcement operation for
breaches of compulsory testing notice

     The Government yesterday (March 12) exercised the power under the
Prevention and Control of Disease (Compulsory Testing for Certain Persons)
Regulation (Cap. 599J) to make a "restriction-testing declaration" with
effect from 4.30pm yesterday, under which people (hereafter referred to as
"persons subject to compulsory testing") within the specified "restricted
area" in Wong Tai Sin (i.e. Nga Yuen House, Chuk Yuen South Estate, Wong Tai
Sin, excluding kindergarten on G/F) were required to stay in their premises
and undergo compulsory testing. Persons subject to compulsory testing were
required to stay in their premises until all such persons identified in the
"restricted area" had undergone testing and the test results were mostly
ascertained.

     In addition, the Government issued a compulsory testing notice
yesterday, requiring any person who had been present at the above building
for more than two hours from February 27 to March 12, 2022, even if they were
not present in the"restricted area" at the time when the declaration took
effect, must undergo compulsory testing on or before March 14, 2022.

     The Government finished the compulsory testing exercise at around noon
today (March 13) and carried out enforcement action in the "restricted area"
afterwards to verify that all people in the "restricted area" had undergone
compulsory testing in accordance with the requirements of the relevant
declaration and compulsory testing notice. The Government announced that the
enforcement operation ended at around 2pm today.

    The Government delivered food pack to persons subject to compulsory
testing to facilitate their meal arrangements. Anti-epidemic proprietary
Chinese medicines supplied by the Central People's Government were also
provided to persons subject to compulsory testing to help them fight against
the virus. The Housing Department set up a hotline for people restricted by
the declaration to make enquiries and seek assistance.

     The Government thanks persons subject to compulsory testing for their
support and understanding. With everyone's co-operation and efforts, coupled
with the tireless efforts of the testing contractors, residents have been
informed about their testing results by SMS notification. After finishing the
compulsory testing exercise at around noon today, the Government took
enforcement action in the "restricted area" immediately to verify that all
people in the"restricted area" had undergone testing according to the
requirements of the declaration and the compulsory testing notice. Persons
who could present an SMS notification containing a negative test result as
proof of having undergone the compulsory testing could leave the "restricted
area" through the designated exit after providing personal information to a
prescribed officer. The enforcement operation was completed at around 2pm.
Test records of about 130 persons subject to compulsory testing were checked.
No one was found to have not undergone compulsory testing. Taking into

http://www.government-world.com/government-finishes-exercise-on-restriction-testing-declaration-in-respect-of-specified-restricted-area-in-chuk-yuen-south-estate-wong-tai-sin-and-enforcement-operation-for-breaches-of-compu/
http://www.government-world.com/government-finishes-exercise-on-restriction-testing-declaration-in-respect-of-specified-restricted-area-in-chuk-yuen-south-estate-wong-tai-sin-and-enforcement-operation-for-breaches-of-compu/


account the above situation, the Secretary for Food and Health revoked the
"restriction-testing declaration" in accordance with Cap. 599J (see
attachment).

     The Government reminded the households who have not answered the door to
contact the Government for arrangement of testing as soon as possible after
reading the notices put up by the Government, in the hope of eliminating the
possible risk of further spread of the virus in the community.

     The Government thanks all participating government staff and the testing
agencies for their hard work. The Government is also grateful to those
subject to compulsory testing for their support and understanding, and their
full co-operation during this period in undergoing testing and waiting for
the results at home.

     The Government will seriously follow up on the compliance situation of
the compulsory testing notices and the "restriction-testing declaration" by
persons subject to compulsory testing. Any person who fails to comply with
the compulsory testing notices commits an offence and may be liable to a
fixed penalty of $10,000. The person will also be issued with a compulsory
testing order, requiring him or her to undergo testing within a specified
time frame. Failure to comply with the order or the "restriction-testing
declaration" is an offence and the offender may be liable to a fine of level
4 ($25,000) and imprisonment for six months.


